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For more information log on to www.model-a-wis.com   

The official newsletter of The Wisconsin Chapter Model "A" Ford Club of America  

It is the intent of the Wisconsin Chapter to serve as a medium of exchange of ideas, information, and materials for admirers of 
the Model A Ford and Model A era fashions; to help those admirers become better acquainted; and to maintain among its 
members the spirit of good fellowship and sociality through sponsored activities including the use of the Model A and family 
participation.  

Santa and Mrs. Clause were joined by special guest elf John, son of Jean & Nancy Azevedo 



Board of Directors 2011: 
President: Mike Quam 
414-491-3191  president@model-a-wis.com  

Vice President: Gene Taurman 
262-242-0137    vicepres@model-a-wis.com 

Secretary: Sue Quam 414-491-3260 
secretary@model-a-wis.com  

Treasurer: Paul Piotrowski 
262-513-1089  treas@model-a-wis.com 

Outdoor: Dave Boucher   262-662-2273 
outdoor@model-a-wis.com  

Indoor: Steve Lewis   262-628-4587 
 indoor@model-a-wis.com 

Technical: Roger Olsen  262-554-7058 
techmeet@model-a-wis.com  

Club Accessories: Bob Davisson 
414-543-2424  sales@model-a-wis.com 

Sunshine: Dave Huenink  262-378-4216 
awards@model-a-wis.com 
 

Volunteers for 2011: 
Editor: Sue Quam 
Home-262-785-9021 Cell-414-491-3260 
editor@model-a-wis.com,  msquam@wi.rr.com 
embroidersue@yahoo.com 

Webmaster: Carl Doro  
414-259-9692  Webmaster@model-a-wis.com 

Club Property: Rich Miller  
262-782-2240    richandliz@peoplepc.com 

Tool Keeper: Bill Storey  
262-338-0452 

Paid Advertising: Ed Schultz 
262-251-3043 

Distribution: Marilyn Brojanac 
262-252-4340    marilyn@rodrian.com 

Distribution: Lorraine Schultz  
262-251-3043 

Club Photographer: Barb Sonnen, Jo Lene 
Jannsen and Peter Stauber 

Video Librarian: Ron Smith 
Home-262-628-3688  

Club Historians: Art & Sue Blazek 
262-538-4474      ablazek@wi.rr.com 

 HAPPY NEW YEAR….2011 

Jan. 9  Custard Social - Hostess Cheryl Prochnow  St. Aloysius 
Church—Gonzaga Hall, 1414 S. 93rd Street, West Allis See 
page 3 

Jan. 20 
 

Technical Seminar - Topic: Installing seat belts in a Model 
A 

Jan. 29 
 

Annual Banquet at Country Springs Hotel – Hosts: Marty 
& Jo Lene Jannsen  See pages 4-5 

Feb. 13 Era Trivia Contest - Hosts Mike & Sue Quam St. Aloysius 
Church—Gonzaga Hall, 1414 S. 93rd Street, West Allis  
See page 6 

Feb. 17 Technical Seminar– Topic: Repair what needs to be re-
paired in a Model A differential.   

Feb. 27  Swap meet– Washington County Fairgrounds See page 7 

March  13 Ugly Sweater Contest—Indoor - Hosts: Lynn & Dennis 
Wagner  See page 8 

Advanced Timing 
Scheduled Events  

for 2011 
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OUTDOOR MEET ADVISORY TEAM 
For help in running an event call: 

Jim Kummer 262-895-2897 
Stan Larson 262-251-1655 

Dave Boucher 262-662-2273 

NEED HELP WITH YOUR “A”?   
QUESTIONS THAT YOU  
NEED ANSWERS TO?? 

 
Call our technical advisers :        

Wally Kaufman 262-628-3003    
Roger Olsen 262-554-7058   

Mike Brojanac 262-252-4340 



WE NEED YOU….. 
 

Nominations are open until the January membership meeting for 
the board of directors and all volunteer positions.  Contact a board 
member today to volunteer!   

JANUARY CUSTARD SOCIAL AND ELECTION 
 

"DISCO FEVER IS BACK" 
 
WHEN: JANUARY 9, 2011 AT 1:30PM 
 
WHERE: ST. ALOYSIUS CHURCH-GONZAGA HALL 
 
WHAT: Board of Directors elections and general meeting followed by custard 
social and some music of the 70s. We will also have some demonstrations of the 
dance of the 70s. 
Join in on the fun and wear your 70s outfit if you can and bring 
your BEST (or WORST) picture from the 70s with your name on 
the back.   
Prizes will be awarded for best and worst picture.  
 
WHO: CHERYL KOSER PROCHNOW 
              SALLY NEUENSCHWANDER 
              MARK ACKERMANN  
 
ANY QUESTIONS CALL  
CHERYL AT 262-646-9493 
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Wisconsin Chapter of MAFCA 
Annual Banquet 

Saturday, January 29, 2011 
Location:  Country Springs Hotel 
                  2810 Golf Road    (Off of I94 via exit 283 or 281) 
                  Pewaukee, WI 53072 
                  www.countryspringshotel.com 
 

Hosts:  Marty and Jo Lene Jannsen  
 

Theme:  Era fashions.  Prize for best dressed lady and gentleman  
 

Entertainment:  Easy Days Quartet (www.EASYDAYS.info) 
 

Silent Auction:  See WANTED silent auction in this issue on page 5 
 

Agenda:   
5 to 11pm – (Cocktails and wine – cash bar) (Beer and soft drinks – complimentary) Garden Terrace  
5 to 8pm – Silent Auction - Meadowbrook room 
5 to 6pm – Social hour - Garden Terrace 
6pm– Dinner – Meadowbrook room 
Program & Entertainment after dinner - Meadowbrook room 
 
Reservations: (Make checks payable to WI Chapter MAFCA and mail to Marty Jann-
sen, N34 W23895 Grace Ave. Unit A, Pewaukee, WI 53072) 
$20.00 per person through deadline for count of January 24, 2011 
 
 
*************************************LODGING  *************************************** 
 
Country Springs Hotel 
*Arrival: Saturday, January 29, 2011; Check-in time after 4PM 
 

*Departure:  Sunday, January 30, 2011; Check-out time before 11AM 
 

*Cancellation required 72 hours prior to arrival. 
 

*20 rooms held for MAFCA (Standard Deluxe Non-smoking - $119) 
 

*Reservations: Individual call-in.  Call 262-547-0201 and identify yourself with MAFCA 
 

*Reservations received after Friday, December 31, 2010 will be provided on a space available basis  
at prevailing rates. 
 

Rate includes access to The Springs at 2:00 p.m. day of check-in until close day of   
check-out (locker rooms are available in the Water Park for your use) 
 

Rates include continental breakfast, wireless internet and free local calls. 
 

A charge of $10 per person will be added for each additional adult over two. Children 16 years and under 
may share the same room with parents at no additional charge. 
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             ********************WANTED********************* 
 

Silent Auction items for Banquet 
Do you have an auction item you would like to DONATE or OFFER? 
Call Marty Jannsen at 262-696-4271 or email mjannsen@wi.rr.com 

to describe the auction item  
Helpers gathering auction items  

 Stan Larson at 262-251-1655 or email weslpnt@aol.com 
Bob Davisson at 414-543-2424 or email sdnbd@aol.com 

 
Items donated by December 15th 

1.  “The Ford Century” leather bound LIMITED EDITION book in case given to each  
      person attending the 100th anniversary with an old Ford (this book was Stan 
      Larson’s) donated by Marty Jannsen  
2.  Seal beam conversion kit for Model A 
3.  Stuffed bears with Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA patch on chest donated by Jo Lene    
     Jannsen 
4.  Left side and right side window regulators for Model A 
5.  Original Model A Ford Zenith cast iron carburetor donated by Roger Olsen and rebuilt  
      by Richard Hansen  
6.  Print “Season of Miracles” by artist George Kovach 
7.  2007 Holiday Heritage Collection (Frame Display with 5 1980’s Collectible Pewter 
     H-D Motorcycles) (Not intended for resale) donated by Marty Jannsen 
8.  Model A era advertisements donated by Wally Kaufman 
9.  Think Spring – Lawn & Garden Tools donated by Art & Sue Blazek 
10. Model A Gatsby Hat, Die cast 1940 Ford Pickup (1/24th) in Packer Colors, Packer  
      Pee Wee Football donated by Cheryl Prochnow 
11. Omni Verifone Swipe Machine for charge cards with many rolls of paper donated by  
      Stan Larson 
12. Model A Hood Prop Kit donated by Dennis & Lynn Wagner 
13. Hard cover book “100 Years of Ford” by David Lewis donated by Bob Schaefer 
14. Metal sculpture silhouette of Model A for yard or garden decoration sculpted by Don Priewe   
 www.dsculptor.com  

Call, snail mail or email your bid to Marty if you can’t make it to the banquet 
Thanks for all the donations to date! 

WE NEED MORE ITEMS 
How about some items of interest to our ladies! 

Please call or email to make a donation to help the WI Chapter 
            *******************************THANKS******************************** 
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ERA TEAM TRIVIA  
February 13, 1:30 p.m.  

 
In the year 1928, comedians Stan Laurel and Oliver "Babe" Hardy have film  
audiences held captive by laughter. Which of the comedians is the 'fat one'?  

 
  A plethora of categories gives all team members a chance to use their strong subject and 

ensures the useless knowledge stored away will finally be put to good use.  
Join us for an afternoon of fun!! 

 
Prizes in the form of restaurant gift certificates for first place, second and third place teams will be given. 

So brush up on your 20s and 30s history and be on a winning team! 
Hosted by Mike & Sue Quam 

 
ANSWER to above trivia question is Oliver Hardy 

Welcome to New Members: 
Jeff & Lori Burnett 
1306 43rd. Street 
Caledonia, WI 53108 
1931 Tudor Sedan 
 



Volunteer 
  
Let us know the time you will come to help our 46th Annual Swap be A success!   
Some of the jobs available are:  
 

    Mark vendor spaces starting at midnight until done 
 

    Checking vendors in at the outside gate starting at 4:30 a.m. until 12:00 noon 
         (If 8 people volunteered . . . we could have 4 - 2 hour shifts) 
 

     Security . . . watching entrances/exits in both buildings 
         Need coverage from 4:30 a.m. until about 1:00 p.m. 
 

     Help vendors unload vehicles in both buildings from 4:30 a.m. - 7:00 a.m. 
         (20 - 30 people would be great)  
 

    Ticket sales     7:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 
 

    Put wristbands on spectators    7:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 
 

    Wristband checkers at entrance to floor    7:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 
 

    Clean up     2:00 p.m. - done  
 
Contact Roger & Jan Olsen  262-554-7058 to sign up.  
  

**PAGE 7**                 



**PAGE 8**                 

March 13, 2011 
Indoor Model “A” Meeting 

 
Where: St. Aloysius Church  
 
When:  March 13, 2011 (Sunday) 
 
Time:  1:30 p.m. 
 
Activities 
Planned: UGLY SWEATER CONTEST and bring your favorite salad day. 
 
The fun starts at 1:30 p.m. and will include a bring your favorite salad day.  It can be either home-
made or store-bought.  Choose your favorite salad to share with others such as; one made with fruit, 
salad greens, pasta or potatoes.   
 
If anyone is interested in providing sweet treats, we would like a couple of members to contribute 
some no/low sugar desserts to accompany our salads and to help out some of our diabetic members.  
There will be no judging of the salads or sweet treats. 
 
UGLY SWEATER CONTEST:  We are looking for our members to wear their ugliest sweater.  
There will be a grand prize for a man’s ugly sweater and a woman’s ugly sweater.  So, dig deep in 
your closets and drawers and pick an ugly one to share a few laughs and maybe win the grand prize.   
 
This will be the last indoor meeting before tour season starts and we look forward to a great turnout 
and some good laughs……… 
 
Your hosts, 
Dennis and Lynn Wagner 
262-538-1588 
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After Christmas Sale 
  

It's finally winter and time to do your homework, or you'll have to go to summer school. 
(Learn about your Model A and how our club works) 
For a short time only (the next 12 months) you can get 2 for 1! 
Just a deposit of $10.00 gets you not one, but 2 of our club's DVD's or VHS version tape. 
Check out the available topics in the back of our club roster. 
Limit of 4 at one time.  
So hurry for the best selection. 
Contact Ron Smith 262 628-3688 

3146 S. 27th St 

 
OPEN 

Monday-  
Saturday 
10:30 am  

to 
7:00 pm 

Closed  
Sunday’s 

SUNSHINE REPORT: 
 

Dan Kane is back in the hospital with an ulcer on the leg.  
 

Jim Tishkin has leg surgery for a quadricep issue and is now home. 
 
 
If you have sunshine to report, please contact Dave Huenink at 262-378-4216 or by 
emailing:  awards@model-a-wis.com 
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From The President 
 
Hello again,  
By the time you read this the holidays will be behind us already.  Where does the time 
go?  I hope everybody had a safe and healthy holiday season. I’m already looking for-
ward to spring and my list of projects for next year is starting to fill quickly.  
 
The club’s next event is our custard social and election.  The board decided at our last meeting to not 
close nominations in December as usual, but keep it open up to the January meeting. In 5 months we 
have not had anybody step forward to help steer the club into the future. This is a little surprising and 
disheartening to me, that a club with 290 members which comes to about 580 people has nobody in-
terested in helping to keep our club moving forward. I know the club will weather this storm and if 
we downsize our board we will get along fine, but please think about the future, we can’t do this 
again next year,  three people just will not work. I know our everyday lives can get pretty busy and if 
you can’t help out this year please keep next year in mind.  We will need help on the board next year 
or we are going to face some very difficult and challenging decisions for the future of this club. 
 
We’ve got some good events coming up; the annual banquet, era trivia, an ugly sweater contest and 
the swap meet.  I always look forward to the swap meet, it’s always a kick start to gearing up for the 
next season. I look forward to the future and seeing everybody at our events so keep watching the 
newsletter’s advanced timing and I hope to see you at the next meeting.  
 
Remember if you need a ticket for the MAFFI raffle see me at a meeting. 
 
Mike                                                                                                              

Submitted by 
Mark  
Ackermann 
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Present: Mike Quam, Gene Taurman, Sue 
Quam, Paul Piotrowski, Dave Boucher, Steve 
Leis, Roger Olsen, Bob Davisson, and Dave 
Huenink.  
 
President Quam called the meeting to order at 
1:30 p.m.  Meeting opened with the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
 
Vice President - Gene Taurman:  Report of 
one new member this month, they are Jeff & 
Lori Burnett of Caledonia.  This year we re-
ceived 27 new members. 
 
Secretary - Sue Quam:  Minutes from last 
month’s meeting were accepted as written 
with a motion made by Carrie Frank and sec-
onded by Dennis Wacker.  Currently have 290 
members. 
 
Treasurer - Paul Piotrowski: The treasurer’s 
report was gone over.  Bills were submitted 
for payment. A motion by Ron Smith and sec-
onded by Carl Doro to pay the bills.  
 
Outdoor Meet Coordinator - Dave Boucher: 
4 months until the start up tour.  Dave has an 
idea for the Memorial Day over night trip.  It 
would be in the Fond du Lac area. By a show 
of hands people were interested in the trip.   
 
Indoor Meet Coordinator - Steve Lewis: Re-
minder to send in your banquet reservation to 
the Janssens.  
 
Technical Meet Coordinator - Roger Olsen: 
January’s seminar is on installing seat belts 
into your Model A.  February is working on a 
differential.  
 
Club Accessories - Bob Davisson: Things 
are out on the table for sale. Direct sales of 
clothing can be done with the form in the 
Wheeling the A.  
 
Sunshine and Awards - Dave Huenink: 
Dan Kane is back in the hospital. 

Old Business:  The swap meet 
is coming along well, many spots 
are filled. The 2011 swap meet 
will have wrist bands.  Workers will wear the 
same colors as vendors.  Talk about which 
weekend to have the swap meet to avoid the 
other swap meet that takes place in Illinois. 
Flyers for the 2011 swap meet are available, 
see Roger or Jan Olsen.  
 
Dave Boucher gave an update on the dona-
tions we made to the veterans. 3 vets were 
given gift cards to various stores. A lady vet-
eran in New Berlin who is suffering from a 
brain tumor, a male veteran in Eagle, WI 
whose house was damaged in the tornado, 
and a male veteran of the Air Force, who has 
MS.  All veterans were very appreciative for 
the gift cards  Dave Boucher & Paul 
Piotrowski took them. 
 
The board of directors has decided to leave 
the nominations open for three board of direc-
tors positions until the January meeting.  
 
New Business:   
Mike Quam reported that a club member had 
ask him to bring to the board the idea of doing 
away with door prizes.  The board has de-
cided this should be a decision of the mem-
bers. Discussion followed.  It was suggested 
that we have gift cards, rather than actual 
items.  After some discussion and voting, on 
whether we wanted door prizes or not, it came 
down to 24 wanting door prizes and 9 not, a 
motion was made by Jim Kummer and sec-
onded by Ron Smith to change the format of 
the door prizes to gift cards. Vote came to a 
majority agreeing on gift cards.  It will be kept 
to 3 adults gift cards and three for kids. 
 
Motion to adjourn made by Ron Smith and 
seconded by Bob Schaefer. 2:00 p.m.  
 

Submitted by, 
Sue Quam 
WI Chapter MAFCA Secretary 

Minutes from Membership Meeting December 12, 2010 
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Reminiscing with the Historian 
 
FIFTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1956 - The club did not exist until April, 1956. 
 
FIFTY YEARS AGO, 1961 - The annual election was held at the club headquarters on 
Greenfield Avenue. 
 
FORTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1966 - The banquet was held at the Black Steer Restaurant on 
Highway 100 and Greenfield.  “Wheeling the A” was selected to be the official name of our 
newsletter. 
 
FORTY YEARS AGO, 1971 - Election of officers was held at Cassidy’s on 63rd and 
Bluemound. 
 
THIRTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1976 - A transmission seminar was held at Avenue Brake 
Shop.  Dave and Judy Kusner hosted the banquet at Clifford’s in Hales Corners. 
 
THIRTY YEARS AGO, 1981 - A shoe box swap meet was held at the indoor meeting.  The 
banquet was held at Manning’s Restaurant on 76th St.  Beau and Cherly Lowerr hosted this 
event. 
 
TWENTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1986 - The topic of the indoor seminar was replacing 
Model A roofs.  Klemmer’s Williamsburg Inn was the setting for the banquet. 
 
TWENTY YEARS AGO, 1991 - The banquet was held at the Sheridan Mayfair.  The Ford 
V-8 Club and our club held a seminar on removing old paint from engines and body parts. 
 
FIFTEEN YEARS AGO, 1996 - There was an ice cream social and elections at St. Alo-
ysius.  The banquet was hosted by Jack and Mae Staehle and Dan Kane at Christy’s. 
 
TEN YEARS AGO, 2001 - Jackie and June Mazos hosted the ice cream social.  A technical 
seminar was hosted by Roger Olson to do repairs on a Shriner’s Model A parade car, do-
nated by Carl Weckwerth. 
 
FIVE YEARS AGO, 2006 - The ice cream social was hosted by Jacklyn Mazos.  The tech-
nical seminar was on roadside repairs.  The banquet was at Olympia Resort in Oconomo-
woc, hosted by Roger and Jan Olson and Mike and Sandy Yokofich. 
 
Submitted by Art and Sue Blazek 
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  Wisconsin Chapter Member  
  Al Downs 

Mail Truck Model A 

Providing all of your Model A needs 
8509 S. Howell Ave 

Oak Creek, Wi 53154 
414-762-7288 

 

We now offer shipping and Model A Service 

 

IF YOU HAVE A CHANGE 
 OF ADDRESS, PHONE NUMBER or  

EMAIL ADDRESS.  
PLEASE CONTACT THE CLUB  

SECRETARY. 
 SO RECORDS CAN BE  

UPDATED AND THERE IS NO  
DELAY IN  

GETTING YOUR NEWSLETTER. 

For Monthly Paid  
Advertisements 

 contact: 
Ed Schultz 

N83W15288 Manhattan Drive 
Menomonee Falls, WI  53051 

Phone: 262-251-3043 

REMINDER: 
IF YOU HAVE NOT PAID YOUR DUES FOR 2011 THIS 
WILL BE YOUR LAST ISSUE OF WHEELING THE A.  
RENEWAL FORM CAN BE FOUND IN THE Oct. Nov. 
& Dec issues of Wheeling the A or on the website at: 
http://www.model-a-wis.com/renewal%20form.pdf 
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Installing the Interior in “A” Model A Tudor  
November Tech Seminar 

  
Our Tudor was cleaned out and ready to have A new interior installed when our volun-
teers arrived at Mail Truck Model A Parts Co.  The new interior parts were sealed in the 
packages just the way they came from the manufacturer.  As we began to open the 
back corner piece of the packages at the start of the seminar, we learned a very impor-
tant lesson . . . never assume!   
 

We quickly found out the material and cardboard were separate pieces and not glued 
together.  Then we noticed there was no spray glue included in the package to glue the 
pieces together.  One of our Model A’ers went over to Ace Hardware to pick up what we 
needed and came back so we could get our parts assembled and installed. 
 

We learned you need to open up all packages before you start working on the interior 
and check to see you have everything you need.  Remember, Tony and Al at Mail Truck 
Model A are always ready and willing to help you with any problems.  So, you know who 
to call when you’re in trouble. 
 

We Had A Great Evening Working on A Model A With Great People! 
 

Roger, Technical Chairman 
  
Future Technical Seminar Dates 
Thursday, January 20, 2011        
    Installing Seat Belts in A Model A and  A Few Other Topics 
Thursday, February 17, 2011 
    Repair What Needs To Be Repaired In A Model A Differential 

Looking in the Rearview Mirror 
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Looking in the Rearview Mirror 
On Sunday November 21, 4 cars braved the threatening weather to drive in the 48th an-
nual Waukesha Christmas Parade. As it would have it, the weather remained in our favor 
again this year with only wet pavement and a few rain drops not worth mentioning.  The 
temperature was 50ish. The lights were abundant on the displays this year and with a lot 
of holiday music. The streets were packed with spectators over flowing into the street. 
We festively decorated our cars with Christmas decor to fit the theme of "twinkle, spar-
kle and shine". 
 
Those in attendance where: Dave and Donna Boucher, Dennis Wagner and his daughter 
Kelly, Dave Huenink and Linda Huenink, Mary Faile and Morgan the wonder dog sport-
ing his red holiday sweater. 
 
Thanks to those who attended and those who sponsored us this year: S/S Research (car 
repair) and Walworth County Security and Alarm. 
 
Dave & Linda Huenink  
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Looking in the Rearview Mirror 

MODEL “A” CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 
Thanks to all 28 families who braved the frigid weather to celebrate the holi-
day’s with all their Model A friends.  During the membership meeting all kids 
were invited to decorate their own gingerbread house.  It was a tasty project and 
the kids seemed to really enjoy themselves.  
 
Following the meeting, door prizes were drawn.  Twenty lucky families had 
their choice of a beautiful poinsettia plant or a 2011 Model A calendar.  After-
ward amongst tunes of the holidays, a smorgasbord of tasty treats were sampled 
by all.  Thank you to everyone who brought in food to share. 
 
And just when things were quieting down Santa and the Mrs. popped in.  They 
had gifts for all the children. Thanks to Santa’s helper, Sally Kaufman, for help-
ing him get just what the children wanted.  It was fun to see them all 
playing with their toys afterward. 
 
Eddie Schultz graciously became the master of ceremonies in the 
white elephant gift exchange.  He assured all gifts were distributed 
and all played fair.  He did an excellent job and we appreciate his 
assistance.  There was plenty of trading going on with fun had by 
all.  
 
Thank you to everyone who extended their hand to help out setting-
up, registering guests, setting-up the gingerbread house spread and 
cleaning it all up when it was over. Steve and I are very grateful for 
all the help.   
 
Happy Holidays! 
Deb and Steve Lewis 
 

Working hard on gingerbread houses. 

Looks as though Santa is  
questioning KJ Peltz 
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        WISCONSIN CHAPTER - MODEL A FORD CLUB OF AMERICA      
                   EMBROIDERED MAFCA LOGO ACCESSORIES ORDER FORM 
 
To order, call Times Custom Apparel, 1-920-994-4396, M-F, 9:00 A.M. - 3:00 P.M. 
Ask the Times Printing Company switchboard operator for Times Custom Apparel. 
Inform the Order Desk that you are a member of the Wisconsin Chapter - MAFCA. 
Provide your name, address and telephone number. Times Custom Apparel will call you when 
your order is ready. At that time, mail your payment to: (Sorry, no credit card sales.) 
Times Custom Apparel 
Box 325 
100 Industrial Drive 
Random Lake, WI 53075 

                              ITEM COLOR SIZE QTY. ITEM 
PRICE 

TOTAL 
PRICE 

T-Shirt - Mens Lt Yellow   17.90  

T-Shirt - Ladies Lt Yellow   17.90  

Tank Top - Ladies Lt Yellow   17.50  

Golf/Polo Shirt - Unisex - No Pocket Black   27.00  

Golf/Polo Shirt - Unisex - With Pocket Black   28.00  

Golf/Polo Shirt - Unisex - No Pocket Lt Yellow   27.00  

Golf/Polo Shirt - Ladies Sleeveless Lt Yellow   29.30  

Shirt - Denim - Unisex - Long Sleeve Blue   36.90  

Sweatshirt - Adult Black   27.45  

Sweatshirt - Adult Lt Yellow   27.45  

Jacket - 3 Season - Polyester - Lined Black    41.50  

Jacket-3 Season-Polyester-Lined-Size 2XL Black   43.50  

Jacket - Winter - Satin Black   79.00  

Jacket - Winter - Satin - Sizes 2XL-3XL Black   81.00  

      

Sizes available: S - M - L - XL - 2XL. 
All items embroidered with Model A logo. 
Embroidered first name, each item, $3.00. 
Embroidered full name, each item, $5.00.  
Price includes Wis. State Sales Tax.  
UPS shipping is extra. 

     
 
 
 
 
(12-1-08) 
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CLASSIFIED ADS: 
 

Classified ads, such as the ones seen here are free.  To place your ad please contact the editor, Sue Quam at 262-
785-9021 or by emailing your ad to: msquam@wi.rr.com  Ads run for one month unless notified to run them again. 

FOR SALE:  1963 Studebaker Hawk, runs and drives, needs work, very unique auto, and $3950.00 call Bill at (920) 
467-2895  
 
FOR SALE:  1931 Model A Fordor Slant Window, car is in parts and pieces, (needs fenders) clear title, $2950.00 
Call Bill at (920) 467-2895 
 
FOR SALE: 1930 Model A Tudor bits & pieces; body (paint removed, bead blasted) includes doors, gas tank, wind 
shield frame; new rear fenders w/inner panels, top wood kit w/ wire, window glass, regulators, floor wood, seat 
frames, seat springs also NEW LeBaron Bonney standard interior kit, front & rear cushion and backrest, panel set, 
headliner kit, roof kit. $3450.00 Call Lars Anderson 414-378-2746 
 
FOR SALE: 30-31 welled front fenders $425/pair; 30-31 gas tank, $100;  30-31 Firewall $50; super nice 30-31 radia-
tor shell $250. Call Jim (608) 845-8409. 
 
FOR SALE: Herb Dargel’s 1931 Model A Ford Coupe, Wash. Blue w/Tacoma Cream wheels, professionally painted. 
Rumble seat, LaBaron Bonney interior, rebuilt balanced engine, 12V system, over-drive, w/w tires, rear spare - just 
completed, never driven. Contact Jerry Dargel to see and for pricing. (H) (608) 356-7646 or (C) (608) 393-1864. 
 
FOR SALE: 1928 Model A Ford Phaeton, nice older restoration. This is an AR Early 1928 car, which is also rarer of 
the Model A’s, in addition, this car was built by Ford in Canada. Special features such as Robertson Screws, leather 
Interior, etc. Large back seat which makes it great for weddings and a nice family car. Very dependable 45 MPH tour-
ing car, taken many road trips around the state with it. Restoration is an original style, mirroring the way it came off 
the assembly line in 1928. $18,500/OBO. Eric (920) 860-2441, Erwin (920) 682-6877, X-1140, or e-mail ericha-
ban@yahoo.com. 
 
FOR SALE: All of the sheet metal needed to build a 1930-31 Model A pickup truck. Cab, box, fenders, splash 
aprons, running boards, hood, radiator shell and headlights. New top wood, body wood, box wood, 
floor boards, patch panels and seat riser included. Also includes old title. No running gear. $3,600.00  Call Jim at 
(608) 845-8409 
 
FOR SALE: 1930-31 Chassis. $700.00 Includes frame, front end, rear end, motor and radiator. Pair of '30-31 front 
fenders with spare tire wells. $425.00. Call Jim at (608) 845-8409. 
 
FOR SALE: 1929 Chev. Trk. 1 1/2 Ton.  Painted black, no rack, wood in the cab is 75% restored, two unrestored 
engines, neither in the truck. Stored in Neenah $2,000.   Call Jamie 920-725-4642  For pictures call Dick Ziegert 920-
725-7810   
 
FOR SALE: Pair of 1930 Fiberglass front fenders. $250. for the pair. Will not separate. Call Arvid @ 920-746-1738 
 
WANTED:  Parts or sources  to convert AA Truck to Hyd. Brakes. Also technical advise to perform the conver-
sion.  Call Fred Pennings 920-766-1333   
  
WANTED:  Good used tire 6.00 x 16   Call Dick Ziegert  920-725-7810 
 
WANTED:  Radiator stone guard and quail motometer for 1930 Model A.  Call Mark at (608) 850-5933 
 
WANTED: Inserts for 31 Model A Headlight conversion to 6 volt sealed beam bulbs. Cal Dick Ziegert 920-725-7810 
 
If anyone has a Model A for sale they can contact me and let me know. I constantly have people looking for cars 
and may be able to help sell your cars.  Al Downs  414-762-7288   
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New Membership Application 
 

Name_______________________________________________________ __ Date__________________________ 
 
Address__________________________________________________________________ ____________________ 
 
City_________________________________________ State______________________  Zip__________________ 
 
Phone(_____)___________________ E-Mail________________________________________________________ 
 
Child or Children's names____________________________________________________________ 
 
Model A’s____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Send my newsletter via email______    or   US MAIL________ 
 

Dues for 2010 for the Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA:  
Receiving the newsletter & roster via the internet is $20.00   
To receive the newsletter and the roster via the US Mail (first class) the  
dues are $30.00   New member applications are approved at the  
monthly Board of Directors meeting, which is the second 
Saturday of the month.  You will receive a welcome letter upon 
approval. Dues include membership only in the  
Wis. Chapter MAFCA until the end of the current calendar year. 
Make checks payable to Wis. Chapter MAFCA 
The Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA, Inc. recommends that you consider  
joining the National Model A Ford Club of America with the  
additional dues of $40.00 payable to them.   
Subject to change by National MAFCA and /or Wisconsin Chapter.  
 


